Reading and Writing • Part 1

Questions 1 - 5

Which notice (A - H) says this (1 - 5)? For questions 1 - 5, mark the correct letter A - H on your answer sheet.

Example:

0 You are very near a place where you can improve your dancing.

ABCDEFGH Answer: 0

- 1 You should not ride your bicycle in this area.
- 2 If you are younger than 15, you do not need to pay to dance here on Saturday.
- 3 Students pay less for tickets if they go to this in the afternoon.
- 4 Everything is cheaper here until the weekend.
- 5 You need to call this number if you are interested in being in a play.



Disco dancing lessons Beginners and advanced 50 metres on the left

Freetown Shopping Centre No skateboarding or cycling here please

D ALL THIS WEEK! Park Cinema Saturday River 14.00 and 16.20

E THEATRE CLUB Can you act? We need you! 2 076554

F Maggie's Act 15% off all clothes Sale ends Friday!

Activities for 12-15 year-olds Saturdays £2 For information & 885533

Disco Extra! Free entrance for under-15s every weekend

Test 6

Reading and Writing • Part 2

Questions 6 - 10

Read the sentences about Kim and his skateboard. Choose the best word (A, B or C) for each space. For questions 6 - 10, mark A, B or C on your answer sheet.

Example:

- 0 Kim's uncle... a new skateboard for him last month.
 - A spent B cost C bought

Answer:



- 6 When Kim saw it, he was very
 - A brilliant **B** pleasant C surprised
- 7 There was a big picture of a dragon between the wheels.
 - A different B strange C foreign
- his uncle for it very much.
 - A thanked B told C asked
- the skateboard to the park to show all his friends.
 - A collected
- B took
- C held
- 10 It was a great day for Kim because skateboarding is his favourite
 - A sport
- B play
- C game

Reading and Writing • Part 3a

Questions 11 - 15

Complete the five conversations. For questions 11 - 15, mark A, B or C on your answer sheet.

Example:

0



Whose motorbike is that over there?



A Cycling is great!

B There isn't any.

C I'm not sure.

Answer:



11 We have to go home now.

- A What a pity!
- B How do you do?
- C No, it isn't.

12 I'm sorry for saying that, Mick.

- A So do I.
- B Why not?
- C It's OK.
- 13 Would you like to walk down to the river?
- A I'll take it to the car.
- B Not today, thanks.
- C I'm going to try again later.
- 14 What do you think about the new science teacher?
- A He's clever, isn't he?
- B It's in the classroom.
- C Are you all right?
- 15 Look at this picture of an electric guitar!
- A Why can't you?
- B I felt funny.
- C Who drew it?

Test 6

Reading and Writing • Part 3b

Questions 16 - 20

Complete the telephone conversation between two friends. What does Alice say to Fabio?

For questions 16 - 20, mark the correct letter A - H on your answer sheet.

Example:

Hi Alice. Are you going to Carla's party this evening?

ABCDEFGH Answer:

Fabio: Because she sent me an email about it. but I can't find it now.

Alice:

Fabio: Great! Thanks! I don't know what time it

starts.

Alice: 17

Fabio: Oh! I thought it was later. And do we have

to take anything?

Alice:

Fabio: I can do that. I've got lots of different

19 _____ Alice:

Fabio: Hip hop mostly. Will that be OK?

Alice:

Fabio: No. Thanks! See you there.

A Yes, I am. Why?

B I'm sure it will. Is there anything else you need to know, Fabio?

C What kind of music are they?

D Well, I got an email too. Wait a minute. I'll find

it on the computer.

E I think she wanted us to bring some CDs.

F No, it wasn't. But can you do that anyway?

G Yes, those are fine. What about you?

H Here it is! It begins at 7 p.m.

Reading and Writing • Part 4

Questions 21 - 27

Read the article about a film called *Dinosaur Island* and then answer the questions. For questions 21 – 27, mark A, B or C on your answer sheet.

Film review: **Dinosaur Island**

George

I went with my younger brother to see this film. I had a great time, but he didn't. He had to close his eyes in some parts because the dinosaurs looked so real and he didn't laugh once. I thought the story was really exciting and the clothes were amazing. I'd like to buy the DVD and watch it at home too. The beginning and the ending were excellent!



Cathy

I saw the advertisement for the film on TV and it looked great but it wasn't as good as I hoped. I loved the beginning but the second half was boring, I think. I wouldn't go and see it again. I like films about teenagers and their lives much more. I think those are funnier. I've bought a brilliant book about film-making. I'd love to be a famous actress one day and wear lots of wonderful clothes.

Andrew

I didn't want this film to end because I liked it so much! I read this story before I saw the film. I usually enjoy the books more, but this time it was the opposite! I enjoyed feeling afraid but I laughed a lot in parts of the film too. I read all about how they made the dinosaurs on the Internet after I went to see it. I think most young people will love seeing this film!

Example:

0 Who would like to see the film again?

- A George
- B Cathy
- C Andrew

swer: 0

| 21 | Who enjoyed the second part of the film less than the first? | Α | George | |
|----|---|---|--------|--|
| | | В | Cathy | |
| | | C | Andrew | |
| | | | | |
| 22 | Who thinks the film is even better than the book? | Α | George | |
| | | В | Cathy | |
| | | C | Andrew | |
| | | | | |
| 23 | Who liked the costumes that the actors wore? | Α | George | |
| | | В | Cathy | |
| | | С | Andrew | |
| | | | | |
| 24 | Who found out about how the film was made? | Α | George | |
| | | В | Cathy | |
| | | С | Andrew | |
| | | | | |
| 25 | Who went with someone who was afraid in some parts of the film? | Α | George | |
| | | В | Cathy | |
| | 4 | С | Andrew | |
| | | | | |
| 26 | Who thought parts of the film were very funny? | Α | George | |
| | | В | Cathy | |
| | | С | Andrew | |
| | | | | |
| 27 | Who prefers films that are about young people? | Α | George | |
| | , | В | Cathy | |
| | | С | Andrew | |
| | | | | |

Reading and Writing • Part 5

Questions 28 - 35

Read the article about the first aeroplanes.

Choose the best word (A, B or C) for each space.

For questions 28 – 35, mark A, B or C on your answer sheet.

| The early history of flying machines | |
|--|--|
| Orville and Wilbur Wright (0) a bicycle shop in the | |
| USA. They repaired bikes but (28)two brothers also | A |
| built the first flying machine with an engine inside! They called it | |
| 'Wright Flyer'. (29) 17th December, 1903, Orville Wright | |
| climbed into 'Flyer' and started the engine. Flyer only (30) | 37 metres, but it was the first time a |
| machine that was heavier than air carried a man up into the sky. | |
| The news (31)very exciting and soon many other people | e started trying (32)build |
| flying machines too. In 1909, a man, (33)name was Lou | is Blériot, flew an aeroplane across |
| the sea from France to England for the first time. (34) to | ok 37 minutes. A famous newspaper |
| paid Blériot £1,000 for the story of (35)wonderful succes | SS. |

| Exa | amp | ole: | | | | | | |
|-----|-----|-------|---|--------|---|-------|---------|-------|
| 0 | A | has | В | having | С | had | Answer: | 0 ABC |
| 28 | Α | this | В | some | С | these | | |
| 29 | Α | At | В | On | С | In | | |
| 30 | Α | went | В | going | С | goes | | |
| 31 | Α | were | В | been | С | was | | |
| 32 | A | by | В | to | С | for | | |
| 33 | A | whose | В | which | С | who | | |
| 34 | Α | There | В | It | С | Each | | |
| 35 | A | he | В | him | С | his | | |

Reading and Writing • Part 6

Questions 36 - 40

Read the descriptions of some things we read or write.

What is the word for each one?

The first letter is already there. There is one space for each other letter in the word.

For questions 36 - 40, write the words on your answer sheet.

Example:

| 0 | This has stories, articles and photographs on its pages. | m |
|----|---|----------|
| | Answer: 0 | magazine |
| 36 | This shows what people can eat in a restaurant. | m |
| 37 | People who are on holiday can send these to friends. | p |
| 38 | You can write in this at the end of each day. | d |
| 39 | You can send this or get this kind of message on your mobile. | t |
| 40 | You write this and then post it in an envelope. | 1 |

Test 6

Reading and Writing • Part 7

Questions 41 - 50

Complete the emails. Write ONE word for each space. For questions 41 – 50, write the words on your answer sheet.

Example:

| | 1 |
|--|-------|
| | about |

| From: | Jack | |
|----------|--------------------|---|
| To: | Olivia | |
| Olivia, | | |
| You were | talking (0) | a website in today's break. You said it |
| had (41) | lot of st | nort stories on it, and that they |
| (42) | written by te | eenagers. (43) you got the web |
| address? | ? I'd like to (44) | a story too. Then I'll email it |
| to them. | | |
| Thanks! | | |
| Jack | | |
| | | |

| From: | Olivia | |
|----------------------------|---|--|
| To: | Jack | |
| | www.kidzzadventures.cla. It's my favourite website the moment. | |
| sisters (47) interested | her brilliant story (46) night. It was about two visit the rainforest in South America. I'm really [48] that part of the world. I (49) love to be Amazon River one day. | |
| What (50) | amazing adventure! | |
| Enjoy the v | vebsite! | |
| Olivia | | |
| | | |

Reading and Writing • Part 8

Questions 51 - 55

Read the notice and the email.

Fill in the information in Dean's notes.

For questions 51 – 55, write the information on your answer sheet.



| From: | Max |
|-------|------|
| | |
| To: | Dean |

I play for Jet football club and we need more players! I know you're good. Why don't you come to the practice on the college sports field on Tuesday from 4–5? Our next game is on Saturday. If you want to play in that, you'll need to borrow a white T-shirt if you don't have one. The other team wear red T-shirts. Call me on 088439 for more information!

| | Dean's Notes Max's football club | |
|-----------------------|----------------------------------|------|
| Name of club: | Jet football club | |
| Coach's phone number: | 51 | |
| Day of practice: | 52 | |
| Weekend game place: | 53 | |
| T-shirt colour: | 54 | |
| Time game starts: | 55 | a.m. |
| | | |

Test 6

Reading and Writing • Part 9

Question 56

You have been invited to a barbecue next Sunday. Write an email to your English friend, Valerie.

Sav:

- why you will be late
- · what time you will get there
- what food you will bring.

Write 25 - 35 words.

Write the email on your answer sheet.